Town Council Quarterly CIP Workshop October 17, 2023

Call to Order

Mayor Sulka called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM.

Town Manager Stephen Steese, Assistant Town Manager Heather Colin, Assistant Town Manager Chris Forster, Chief of Police Joe Babkiewicz, and Town Clerk Marcia Hunter were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was given by Mayor Lisa Sulka and invocation by Councilmember Larry Toomer.

Public Comment

No public comment.

Workshop Agenda Items

- Update on Squire Pope Carriage House Rehabilitation and SCADpro Welcome Center Initial Concepts - Glen Umberger, Historic Preservationist
 - Glen Umberger provideda presentation of the initial concepts of the Squire Pope Carriage House Rehabilitation and SCADpro Welcome Center. The timeline of the proposed project, future meeting dates were discussed, and Q/A session was conducted.
- 2. CIP Update Pat Rooney, Manager of Capital Improvements Program
 - Pat Rooney provided a presentation of the FY24 CIP Master Projects. The timeline of projects, including completion dates were discussed and Q/A session was conducted.

Adjournment

Councilmember Hamilton made a motion for adjournment at 6:00 PM, Seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Toomer. The motion carried unanimously.

Marcia Hunter, Town Clerk

Lisa Sulka, Mayor

"FOIA Compliance – Public notification of this meeting has been published and posted in compliance with the Freedom of Information Act and the Town of Bluffton policies."

In accordance with the requirements of Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 ("ADA"), the Town of Bluffton will not discriminate against qualified individuals with disabilities on the basis of disability in its services, programs, or activities. The Town of Bluffton Council Chambers are ADA compatible. Auditory accommodations are available. Any person requiring further accommodation should contact the Town of Bluffton ADA Coordinator at 843.706.4500 or adacoordinator@townofbluffton.com as soon as possible but no later than 48 hours before the scheduled event.

*Please note that each member of the public may speak at one public comment session and a form must be filled out and given to the Town Clerk. Public comment is limited to 3 minutes per speaker.

